REPORT TO THE LEAD MEMBER OF HOUSING SERVICES

SUBJECT:  TENDERS

Tenders have been received for the following:

Scheme Title: The Supply of Kitchen Units 2002-2004.

Allocated Funding Provision: Housing Investment Programme 2002/2003 and 2003/2004, involving both Capital funding and Revenue Contribution. The estimated annual value is approximately £550,000.

Closing date for the submission of tenders: 15th February 2002. 

Tenderers Invited:

(Alphabetical order)
1. FDK Kitchens Ltd. 






2. The Richmond Cabinet Company Ltd.





3. The Premiere Kitchen Company Ltd.

Tenders Received:

(Order opened) 

1.   £1,017,052.69

 



2.   £1,833,987.05

3.   £1,146,550.72

The tender being recommended: Tender number 1. This was the lowest tender submitted. The tender represents a total anticipated annual cost of £508,526.35. The rates submitted in tender 1 were significantly lower than the other 2nr tenders.

In addition to the price evaluation, a quality evaluation was also undertaken. This is included at Appendix 1. The results of the quality evaluation also indicate that tender number 1 is the most favourable tender in terms of the quality proposals.

Comments: As the tender was based on a schedule of rates, the tender sum was calculated by setting the rates against a cost model based on an indicative workload for the 2 year period covered by the contract. This includes supplying units for both responsive repairs and programmed works schemes. 

Date: 
22nd March 2002.

Assistant Director, Maintenance.
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